## EMERGENCY MEETING

JANUARY 4, 8 p.m.

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson calle an emergency meeting together of the Haymarket Town Council on Jan. 4, at 8 p.m.. This was for the purpose of presenting the facts concerning the motor in the Police Cruiser which had blown up and to get Council's opinions on what action was to be taken on it. All members of Council were present. Also Attorney Chuck Sievers, Police Officers Don Fascik and Berle Cline and Richard Bird.

The Mayor asked Mr. Bird, a mechanic, what caused the motor to blow up? He replied that he believed there had not been an oil change in a year-or two.

Officer Cline told Council that they would have to decide what typr of Policing they wanted in Town. If they were to work traffic and produce revenues, they would have to have somthing comfortable and safe

After a lenthy discussion on the cruiser's motor and the steps which could be taken to prevent this type of trouble in the future, Councilman Hugh Orndoff made a motion that the Plymouth Cruiser be serviced every 5,000 miles or 6 months, whichever came first. This would include an oil change, filter and lubrication, this was seconded by Councilman Sam Courch and approved by everyone with the exception of Councilwoman Lois Crewdson who abstained from voting.

Mrs Bean made another motion that the Police Cruiser be fixed up for an amount of approximately \$1500, seconed by Councilman James Gossom

and approved by the rest of Council.

With a reminder of the Jan. I8 regular Town Council meeting, the Mayor adjourned the Emergency meeting at 9;05 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

MURIEL GIL ERTSON, MAYOR.